
NTHBA Officer Meeting Minutes for January 2, 2017. 

In attendance were: 

Fred David, Kevin Smith, Zac Cathcart, James Smith, Walter Hodges, Steven Barsalou, Jimmy 

Orkin. 

We discussed positions for the 2018 year for the elected officers and decided on the list below: 

 James Smith will be Club President. 

 Walter Hodges will be Social Director. 

 Zachary Cathcart will be Competition Director. 

 Kevin Smith will be Treasurer. 

 Jimmy Orkin will be Secretary. 

 Fred David will be Past President. 

Appointed to the Minister of Education position is Steven Barsalou. Jimmy and Walter will share the IT 

duties. 

Walter will file the IRS form 990 related to Not for Profit status of the club. 

Styles for Club only Competitions need to be decided by May. 

Upcoming club events are: 

Club meeting at Flying Saucer Addison on January 9th. 

Brewday at Mike Grover’s on January 13th. 

Club winter party at Fred David’s on January 27th. 

COC this month is Ciders and Meads. January 12th is the deadline for entries. Judging will be on January 

17th at Zac’s house. 

Email address for Kevin, Steven and Zac are: 

For the club party, officer will bring side dishes. We will encourage members to bring sides, desserts and 

homebrew. 

Club provided party food will be ham and turkey. 

The club keggerator will be brought to the party. 

There will be a white elephant gift exchange at the party. 

We want to create another survey for membership. The survey will include club general and education 

specific questions the help Steven with education. 



We would like to have a beer and cigar event again like done in the past. 

Fred will write an article for the newsletter about secondary transfers during or after fermentation. 

The end of year 2017 awards will be given as gift certificates from the homebrew supply stores. 

We need to start pushing Bluebonnet participation. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 


